Welcome to St Peter's

Inspired by Jesus to forgive, encourage and serve

10th February - worship in St Peter's Church

8:00 Holy Communion with Healing 1 Corinthians 15:1-11 *p1156*

10:15 Family Communion Luke 5:1-11 *p1032* Hymns 582, 689, 152, 36, Communion Hymn 62

6:00 Evening Prayer

and in St Peter's Church Centre

10:15 Connections with refreshments from 10am

and at St James's Walton

9:00 Holy Communion

TUESDAY 12th

7.30pm - MU2 in the Carr Room. Speaker Catherine Bartlem talking about "Coffee Tots" in Coventry and her involvement. All welcome

WEDNESDAY 13th

7.30pm - Finance Committee Meeting in the Carr Room

SUNDAY 17th

2.30pm - Joseph Arch Memorial Service at The Methodist Church. This service is to commemorate the centenary of the death of Joseph Arch. The preacher at the service will be Revd Gatward and will conclude with a short pilgrimage to the Joseph Arch Tree in Wellesbourne where a single rose will be laid. Tea and coffee will be served afterwards. All welcome

Prayer Chain

If you have a need for prayer, please ring 840757 for your request to be passed on confidentially to a chain of people who will surround your situation with prayer daily for a week.

This week we have a 'pewsheet extra' insert for our upcoming Lent Course and Lent reading - please see Steve for further details

The PCC will be looking to fill the following vacancies at our next APCM on the 28th April. Church Treasurer, Church Warden and PCC Secretary. These are key tasks that enable our wonderful church community to flourish. More information to follow but do please speak to our Vicar Greg if you would like to find out more.

Foundation Governor

Wellesbourne School is still seeking a second Governor (the other is Mike Glover) to represent St Peter's Church on the school's governing body. The requirement is 'time and commitment'. If you would like to find out more you can speak to Mike and let me know if you are interested. Many thanks, David Close

The Church Office will be open on Thursday instead of Friday next week.

Please note that Revd Greg Bartlem's day off is a Friday.

We're restarting the Men's curry night in February and going to Shukurs in Kineton at 7.30pm on 18th February. Please drop Barry a line if you would like to come along, and we can share transport - 07484 335742

A new venue for Stillpoint this month: On Sunday February 24th at 6.00pm we will be using the peaceful setting of St James's at Walton to share that time and space together with God to find quiet and stillness. There will be quiet reflective music, some words of scripture as a focus and suggestions of ways to pray in the silence; or you can come and just enjoy being there in any way you feel drawn to. If you need a lift contact: Linda 07906 627052, Sarah 07891 573353 or Tina 842 060

Ladies Breakfast at Hatton Village Hall (Birmingham Road, Hatton, CV35 7LR) Saturday 2nd March, 8am-10am The speaker is Claire from GAGA (Goodwill and Growth for Africa) a charity based in Stratford that supports families and communities from the devastating impact of HIV. Tickets are £10 from Helen Greenly - Email: hgreenly@gmail.com or 07710 397690 or see Pat Mills for further info

Electoral Roll

Thank you all for your applications for the Electoral Roll. There are still a few old friends missing but you still have until the end of March to register. I'll publish another reminder next month.

The next Alpha Course is starting on Thursday 7th March at 7pm. The Alpha Course runs for 10 weeks and explores the key themes of Christianity. There's a meal each week and it's a good place to make new friends. For more information contact Barry on 07484335742 or rev.barry.coleman@icloud.com or contact Ros in the Church Office.

Safeguarding at St Peter's

We are pleased to announce that Linda Mitchell is St Peter's new Safeguarding Officer. If you have any safeguarding concerns, please contact Linda (details at the bottom of the page)

This year, **St Peter's Holiday club** will run the week of 22nd July, Monday to Friday, 8:45am till 3:15pm for those aged 5 to 14. For more information or to reserve your place, please contact Tony at tonyfromstpeters@yahoo.com or 07532 231 119

17th February - worship in St Peter's Church

8:00 Holy Communion

10:15

Topic Sunday

1 Corinthians 15:12-20 *p1156*

Luke 6:17-26

p1033

Amasango School - talk by Kate Mier - Hymns 19, 91, 337 & 500 6:00 Choral Evensong - Hymns 463, 79, 247, 769

and in St Peter's Church Centre

10:15 Connections with refreshments from 10am

and at St James's Walton

9:00 Holy Communion

Contacts Revd. Greg Bartlem - 840866 - gregjbartlem@gmail.com

Revd. Steve Hood - 07885 209134 - stevehoodmail@gmail.com

Revd. Barry Coleman - 07484 335742 - rev.barry.coleman@icloud.com

Children & Families Worker: Tony Norton - 07532 231119 - tonyfromstpeters@yahoo.com Safeguarding Office: Linda Mitchell - 07523 088522 - safeguardingwellesbourne@gmail.com

Administrator Ros Jarrett - 841359 - st.p.wellesbourne@gmail.com

Pewsheet Extra - Sunday 10th February 2019

Not a Tame Lion!

Or Living with an uncontrollable God

"Not a tame lion" is a 5 week Lent course (with a bonus sixth week after Easter) to helps us explore how to live with the unexplained, with darkness, with pain, with limitations. Each 90 minute session uses clips from The Lion, the Witch & the Wardrobe and from Shadowlands, the film of the most dramatic time in Lewis's life, and looks at some of what Jesus said as he headed towards his own death. Together can we start to make sense of what we don't understand?

Each of our Small Groups will be following this course during Lent - you might want to join a group just for Lent, or for everyone not in a Small Group, the course will run at 6pm each Sunday evening, starting 17th March in St Peter's Church Centre.

The Lion, the Witch & the Wardrobe

Warm up for our Lent course by bringing a friend or two to our free showing of this film in the Church Centre at 3pm on Sunday 10th March. Everyone welcome. To guarantee a seat, please ask for a ticket from the church office.

A little Lent reading

How would you like to enjoy a brilliant Lent in the company of an excellent book? It was recommended to me 9 months ago and I've been buying copies to gift to people ever since!

A little 'heavier' is 'Reconciliation'. Forty short chapters - each a reflection on a Bible passage, often with new insights. Have a browse and sign up to buy the one you prefer on the list at the back of church.